Arthur joined the Caterham Oxted and Godstone Lions Club in November 2003 and from the beginning he committed himself 100% to our motto We Serve.
Together with Audrey he took part in numerous fund raising and social events.  He had been a Director for two years, also Minutes Secretary and Club Visits co-ordinator as well as serving on welfare and membership committees.

A very unassuming man and a great listener, it was always a pleasure to be in his company.

One outstanding event was the day he arranged a visit to the Daily Telegraph printing works.  We had a very interesting talk and conducted tour which everyone enjoyed.

Not only did Arthur involve himself with Lions club activities but the golfers among us were always pleased when Arthur joined us for a round of golf on our regular Thursday morning get together at Horne Park Golf Club.

Following our South East Shoe Box appeal he joined other Lions for a day on the Isle of Sheppey.  That turned out to be an 8 hour working day sorting out the contents of the boxes and then loading them on to a lorry for their journey to Gomel in Belarus where they were distributed to help those in need.  And as always he did everything in his usual quiet and calm manner.

On the 23 January this year he and Audrey joined the club members in Godstone Village hall for a social supper.  It took a great effort but he was determined to attend and we were delighted to see him and share his company.  Sadly this was the last time he was able to join us in a club activity.

A lovely man and a dedicated Lion, Arthur will be remembered with affection for his friendship and his enthusiasm and commitment to our club.

